
GREAT BASIN COLLEGE 
STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION 

 
MINUTES 

DATE: 8/20/2021 
TIME: 11 AM 
ZOOM LINK: 

https://gbcnv-edu.zoom.us/j/82841468995?pwd=a0VmNmFFRXNHaVlZZ2pqdVJRREVTdz09 
 
 

 THIS MEETING WILL BE HELD VIA VIDEOCONFERENCE AND TELECONFERENCE ONLY PURSUANT TO SECTION 
ϭ OF dHE DECLARAdION OF EMERGENCz DIRECdIsE ϬϬϲ ;͞DIRECdIsE ϬϬϲ͟Ϳ͕ AND EydENDED Bz DIRECdIsES 

016, 018, 021 AND 026, ISSUED BY THE STATE OF NEVADA EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENT. THERE WILL BE NO 
PHYSICAL LOCATION FOR THE MEETING. 

 
PUBLIC COMMENT MAY BE SUBMITTED VIA EMAIL AT: SGA@GBCNV.EDU 

MESSAGES MUST BE RECEIVED BY THURSDAY PRIOR TO THE FRIDAY MEETING BY 4:00 PM. 
 

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER AT: 11:01 AM 
 

 
1. ROLL CALL: EXECUTIVE BOARD 

    
PRESIDENT: KATIE DEMPSEY ABSENT 
VICE PRESIDENT: ZACHARY STAMP PRESENT 
SECRETARY: ARIANA STADTLANDER PRESENT 
STUDENT ADVOCATE: CHANTELL GARCIA ABSENT 

 
SENATORS 
 

BATTLE MOUNTAIN 
VACANT 

 
 

ELKO 
KELSEY GURR 
JAMES SMITH 

 
LATE ʹ ARRIVED 11:04 AM 
PRESENT 

ONLINE 
VACANT 

 
  

ELY 
JESSICA STURGES 

 
PRESENT  

PAHRUMP 
VACANT 

 
 

WINNEMUCCA 
EDWARD SANCHEZ 

 
PRESENT  

 
 
 
 

https://gbcnv-edu.zoom.us/j/82841468995?pwd=a0VmNmFFRXNHaVlZZ2pqdVJRREVTdz09
mailto:SGA@GBCNV.EDU


GUESTS 
 

NAME 
KARISSA GURR 
RYAN HATHAWAY 
HEATHER HILL 
SONJA SIBERT 
STEPHEN THERIAULT 

TITLE 
GBC STUDENT 
ELKO HOUSING COORDINATOR 
ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISSTANT ʹ WINNEMUCCA  
VICE PRESIDENT FOR BUSINESS AFFAIRS 
GBC PROFESSOR 

 
2. PUBLIC COMMENT       INFORMATION 

 
Vice President Stamp said that both Student Advocate Garcia and President Dempsey would be absent 
for the meeting, and that he had agreed to fill in for President Dempsey and facilitate the SGA meeting. 

 
3. APPROVAL OF AGENDA       FOR POSSIBLE ACTION 

 
Senator Smith motioned for approval of the agenda for 8/20/2021. Senator Sanchez seconded. 
 
DISCUSSION: Motion passes unanimously. 

 
4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES       FOR POSSIBLE ACTION 

 
Secretary Stadtlander motioned for approval of the minutes for 8/13/2021. Senator Sturges seconded. 
 
DISCUSSION: Motion passes unanimously.  

 
5. WZE^IDENd͛^ ZEWOZd       INFORMATION 

 
NONE. 

 
6. sICE WZE^IDENd͛^ ZEWOZd      INFORMATION 

 
Vice President Stamp has been continuing to plan the onboarding process for new SGA officers. 

 
7. ^dhDENd ADsOCAdE͛^ ZEWOZd      INFORMATION 
 

NONE.  
 

8. TREASURY REPORT       INFORMATION 
 

Vice President Sibert presented the final budget report for FY2021. She praised the success of the 
virtual and in-person events that were executed by SGA, and mentioned that because fewer funds 
were spent on events due to Covid restrictions, SGA is entering the fall semester with a good roll-over 
balance.  
 
Regarding the budget, she made the following points: 

x Revenues came in a little higher compared to budget based upon higher enrollments for the 
fall 2020 semester. 

x $100,000 was donated from the SGA budget to the Winnemucca Building Project. 
x The budget item titled ͚Wages͛ refers primarily to the scholarships received by SGA officers for 

fall 2020 and spring 2021. 



She also gave an update on the Winnemucca Building Project. The groundbreaking took place in May, 
and the project is currently at 50% completion. The building should be fully enclosed by October, and 
100% completed by June 2022. A dedication ceremony is scheduled for June 2022. She shared photos 
of the progress.  
 
Vice President Stamp thanked Vice President Sibert for her report and praised the project͛s speedy 
progress. Vice President Sibert said that there have been very few delays, which has helped the project 
to move along at a good pace. 

 
9. SENATOR REPORTS       INFORMATION 

 
BATTLE MOUNTAIN NONE. 
ELKO Senator Gurr is going to help Student Advocate Garcia put together goodie bags 

for Welcome Back Week. 
 
Senator Smith had nothing to report. 

ONLINE NONE. 
ELY Senator Sturges is going to put together goodie bags for Welcome Back Week. 
PAHRUMP NONE. 
WINNEMUCCA Senator Sanchez said that Welcome Back goodie bags will be handed out the 

week of Sept. 6th, and larger prizes will be given out via Facebook. He will be 
working with Heather Hill to plan an event for October. Within the upcoming 
week, he will be moving to the Elko center to take classes. 

 
10. PUBLIC COMMENT       INFORMATION 

 
Ryan Hathaway reminded everyone that the drive-in movie event is taking place on Sept. 1st. Certain 
people have already been asked to help. Anyone looking to volunteer should contact Ryan or Student 
Advocate Garcia. He added that the rental fees for the movie were paid for by Student Housing. 

 
 

MEETING ADJOURNED AT: 11:14 AM 
 
 

 
PRESIDENTS SIGNATURE 
 
__________________________________________ 

DATE: 
 
_____________________ 

 
 
 

Katie Dempsey
August 28, 2021




